 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

29th October 2019
Present:  Cllrs. Mrs M Webber, Chairman, B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs J Johnson, 
1 member of the public. In Attendance: The Clerk in attendance.

10.1 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd October 2019.
An apology had been received from Cllrs. Mrs Grime and Mrs Bland.
10.2. Matters Arising:
10.2.1 – proposed tree planting on land opposite the Cherry Tree pub – members agreed that the work should be included in the tree work planned with the Borough Council.
10.2.2 – Library – members noted that arrangements for a sign in the Office window had not been successful so far.
10.2.3 – maintenance of Culcheth Green – members agreed that a meeting with Borough Officers should be arranged for 10.00am on Thursday 31st October at The Parish Council Office The Clerk
10.2.4 – Untidy signage at Newchurch – members noted that this issue had now been resolved but the Street signs were in a poor state. It was agreed that Torus would be asked to investigate and report The Clerk
10.2.5 – proposed seat on Culcheth Green – members noted that the seat had now been installed and the plaque ordered.
10.2.6 – Climate change emergency – members noted that a comment had been submitted to the Borough Council. It was agreed to publicise the fact that the Parish Council was taking a lead in identifying ideas from the public about the type of initiatives that could be progressed locally.
It was agreed that £2000.00 should be included in the 2020/21 budget to fund Climate Change publicity/initiatives
10.2.7 – Culcheth House Children’s Home assessment – members noted that a positive comment had been submitted. It was agreed that the naming of the house could cause confusion with a similarly named property at Fowley Common. The Clerk
10.2.8 – HS2 proposed presentation – members noted that an invitation to the February Parish Council meeting had been sent but, as yet, had not been acknowledged. Members agreed that a list of questions, including the lack of response to resident’s submissions, should be prepared for the meeting. The Clerk
10.3 HS2
No report
10.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

No report
10.5 Law and Order Issues.

No report
10.6 Correspondence – The members noted:
Warrington Guardian – Goods Vehicle Operators Licence application – Albion Park Glazebury
Rural Market Towns Group – members noted the invitation to become involved in the group and agreed that it should be investigated and resolved at the November meeting. 
To Warrington Borough Council – comment on the Licensing consultation.
CPRE – Invitation to the Christmas Celebration at St Mary’s Church Rostherne on 5th December.
10.7 Other business:
Toy Appeal – members agreed to publicise and support the 2019 appeal.
Members agreed that the names “Smithy” and “Harrow” should be suggested to councillors as suitable for naming of the new development at Church Lane Culcheth

10.8 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 26th November 2019 at 6.00pm at Culcheth Library, followed by the Christmas Market meeting at 7.00pm
Public: 
Members noted:

Two residents had submitted a proposed re-route for HS2 following the last public meeting but that no response had been received. It was agreed that this should form part of questions to HS2 at the proposed presentation at Parish Council in February 2020. The Clerk
They also noted that the public were being asked to donate for a display of large Remembrance Day Poppies.

A vote of thanks to community minded people who had tidied up the area around the junction of Chiltern Road/Cranwell Avenue making it a lot safer for pedestrians.

Flooding by the pathway crossing Culcheth Green. It was agreed that this should be reported to the Borough Council The Clerk
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